Dr. Anne Schley Duggan, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Dr. Duggan:

The "Phog" has cleared sufficiently for me to recall our past pleasant memories of having you and your fine squad here on our University of Kansas campus. We are sending you a little memento which we trust will recall the reciprocal pleasures of your visit.

Wishing you and yours continued success, and a very happy Yuletide, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

Miss Doris Peterson, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Dorisa

We want you to know that we enjoyed your stay on our campus very much. This little Jayhawk bird is inviting you to come again at your earliest opportunity. We did appreciate your visit so much.

Wishing you a very happy Yuletide and a prosperous New Year, I am

Sincerely yours,

ICA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. Miss Kitty Minter, Temas College for Women, Denton, Tems.

Dear Miss Winter:

You may not think that this Jayhawk bird has vocal chords sufficiently strong to utter that famous Rock Chalk, Jayhawk yell, but he has. The thing he is best at is inviting you back to Mount Oread and the University campus -- next year, we hope. Your dances and your visit are pleasant memories to us.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:AH

Miss Mary Katherine Boone, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Miss Boomes

There may be other more famous birds, but there are none more hospitable. This Jayhawk bird that is enclosed with Dr. Duggan's memento of pleasant memories is saying to you that we appreciated your visit and we trust that you will come again.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity BasketballCoach.

FCA:AH

Miss Virginia Bourguardez, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Miss Bourguardez:

Maybe New Orleans is more hospitable than the roost of the Jayhawk bird on Mount Oread, the University of Kansas campus, - but we don't believe it.

Maybe your forbears (as your name might imply) did not come from New Orleans - you can tell us if we are wrong the next time you come up with Dr. Duggan's splendid dance troupe. Anyhow, we always were poor guessers!

Wishing you a very happy Yuletide and a prosperous New Year, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH

Miss Jeannette Schlottman, Texas College for Women, Donton, Texas.

Dear Miss Schlottman:

When you executed those difficult and delicate techniques on the dance floor. This Jayhawk bird that I am sending with Dr. Duggan's memento which you will hang on your lapel at times is an onen of good luck which insures mental relaxation at all times.

It was good to have you and your collaborators, cooperators and coordinators on Mount Oread. Were you the one who asked for the Jayhawk yell? Well, if you did, you've got that bird.

With all good luck and best wishes for your continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AII

Miss Jean Stehr, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Miss Stehrs

We were greatly impressed by your visit to our campus. We are sending you a little Jayhawk lapel omen of hospitality which we hope you will wear and sometimes think of that Rock Chalk, Jayhawk bird.

Sincerely yours,

FCASAH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Besketbell Coach. Miss Pearl Brooks, Texas College for Women, Donton, Texas.

Dear Miss Brooks:

Duggan and her splendid faculty and student group to the University of Kansas campus. We trust that it will be possible for you to come again. I assure you the latchstring is always out for such fine technicians, and we hope that you will have much success in your work when you go out as a teacher.

With best returns for the coming holiday season and a happy New Year, I am

Sinceroly yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCASAH

Mics Erms Poster, Texas College for Women, Denton, Texas.

Dear Miss Foster:

We are sending you a lapel omen of good luck, the Rock Chalk, Jayhawk bird who is king of all he surveys around this hilltop - Mount Oread.

Again I want to express our pleasure in having Dr. Duggan and her faculty and student group who assisted in the dances so capably. May you have much success in your work in the future.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. Dr. Duggan's assistants --

Faculty:

Doris Peterson
Kitty Winter
Mary Katherine Boone
Virginia Bourguardez
Jeannette Schlottman

Students:

Jean Stehr Pearl Brooks Erma Foster THE RESERVED WATERING OF ROLLS

UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

LAWRENCE

DIVISION OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

First Annual

K.U.-Dance Festival
and
Barn Dance

Report on Finances

Receipts:

Tickets Luncheon			\$ 130.00 17.81	
		Total		\$147.81
Expenses:				
Cars (2) Dr. Honorarium-Dr. Entertainment	. Duggan	\$12.00 2.59	\$ 60.00	
Publicity Decorations Music	Allen Press Red West Winifred Hill	\$15.00 5.00	14.59 10.00	
Misc.	T.P. HunterPrizes Eda Paddock-Cups Ellen Paullin, Tel. Signs	1.10	20.00	
Luncheon	Kansas Union Dining	Room Total	7.05 24.39	\$190.62
		Deficit		\$ 42.81

FOLK FESTIVAL COMMITTEES

Finance: John J. O. Morre, Dorothy Schroeter

Registration and Admissions: Dr. Allen, Jerry Ulm, Howard Engleman

Program and Party: Jane Byrn, Doris Twente, T. P. Hunter, Maxine
Patterson, David Whitney.

Hospitality: Mary Jo Connel, Herbert Hartman

Publicity, Promotion and Prizes: Eda Paddock, Ellen Paullin, Stu

Jones, Leo Johnstone, Charles Wright, Ingrid Frestedius, Alice

McGill

October 28

Dance Festival - 10:00 to 12:00 a.m.

Luncheon

Dance Festival - 2:00 to 4:00 p.me

First Annual Jayhawker Barn Dance - 9:00 to 12:00 p.m. (Union Ballroom)

TEXAS STATE COLLEGE FOR WOMEN

DENTON, TEXAS

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION

October 31, 1939

Dr. F.G. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Fog" Allen:

Thank you again for a splendid visit to your campus this past week-end. My group of teachers and students join me in expressing appreciation for an experience which was professionally stimulating and socially delightful. We enjoyed every minute of our sojourn and are looking forward to that promised visit from you and your colleagues and students to our own campus here.

Best wishes for your continued success and happiness in your work at Kansas University.

Most cordially,

Anne Schley Duggan

ASD:gp